M Gma || Joan McNamara <jmcnamara@natickma.org>

Re: Request for Block Party

Brian Lauzon <lauzon@natickpolice.com> Wed, Jul 27, 2022 at 9:09 AM
To: Joan McNamara <jmcnamara@natickma.org>

Joan,
After review we would recommend approval with the following stipulations:

e  Public Safety Dispatch (508-647-9500) to be notified when the roadway is going to be closed, and again when it is reopened. All roadways shall
be opened no later than 8pm (please have the petitioners adhere to this, as the last time the roadway was closed for this event, a site visit revealed
the roadway was still closed much later.)

e Nothing be erected or placed in the roadway that cannot be easily removed in the event an emergency response is needed
e Residents in the affected area to be notified in writing prior to the event date

e Nothing be placed on, or around a fire hydrant that cannot be easily moved. Fire hydrants shall not be blocked.

e  Circular Ave to be closed at Cottage Street, and again at South Main Street.

Additionally:
e Traffic cones and/or barricades may be checked out from Police Headquarters the morning of the event, and returned immediately following.

Reminder:

e Alllaws relative to alcoholic beverages including the possession/carrying of same remain in effect.

Respectfully,

Brian G. Lauzon
Deputy Police Chief

On Tue, Jul 26, 2022 at 8:29 AM Joan McNamara <jmcnamara@natickma.org> wrote:
Good morning,

Kindly give me your recommendation for Ms. Duffy's block party on September 7, 2022.

Thank you,



Joan

JOAN M. McNAMARA

Executive Assistant to the Town Administrator
and Select Board

TOWN OF NATICK

13 East Central St., Natick, MA

(t) 508-647-6400 x 1402

(f) 508-647 6401

---------- Forwarded message ---------

From: Kristen Duffy <kcduffy@gmail.com>

Date: Mon, Jul 25, 2022 at 7:30 PM

Subject: Request for Block Party

To: <jmcnamara@natickma.org>, <selectboard@natick.org>

Good Afternoon,
I'd like to request a permit for my neighborhood block party:

Event: Circular Ave Block Party

Date: September 17th, 2022

Attendees: approximately 90 adults and children

Time: 5-8 PM

Roads to be closed: Circular Avenue, between South Main Street & Cottage Street.

All affected residents will be informed in writing prior to the event.
Thank you for your consideration,
-Kristen Duffy

15 Circular Ave
781-864-2739



